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“Churches United” Prayer Gathering

Who: HTAC and three other Marlborough churches

What: Prayer Gathering

Where: A Marlborough hotel facility to be announced in the coming days
When: 7:00 p.m., Tuesday, October 22

Why: To come together in prayer and witness within our City and beyond

Press Release (adapted): The pastors of four Marlborough churches are inviting all who are interested to a unity
prayer gathering on Tuesday, October 22, 7:00 to 8:00 p.m. There will be four, fifteen-minute segments that will
include a brief message, a worship song or hymn and time for prayer. Each segment will have a different focus.
Fr. Michael will be leading one of the segments and will be inviting our choir to lead those gathered in a hymn.

Chad Braswell (Metro Church), Bailey Norman (Greater Grace Christian Fellowship), Father Michael McKinnon
(Holy Trinity Anglican Church) and Logan Loveday (Hope Community Church) have been meeting together as
part of a “Churches United” initiative to cultivate connections between each other and their church communities.

One of the guiding passages from Scripture for this effort comes from the Book of Philippians (1:27), “Stand firm
in the one Spirit, striving together as one for the faith of the gospel.” The larger goal is to connect with other
leaders who share a common faith and to bring the Body of Christ in Marlborough together, both in obedience to
Scripture and to better serve the community.

“I am blessed to share fellowship with other pastors who submit to Jesus Christ as Lord and Savior and to the
unchanging truth of the Holy Bible as God’s Word,” commented F ather Michael. "I Thessalonians 2:13 comes lo
mind whenever we gather together, 'And we also thank God constantly for this, that when you received the Word
of God...you accepted it not as the word of men,but as what it really is, the word of God, which is at work in you
believers.! We are all looking forward to gathering in unity with others who share our faith and vision.”

Please mark your calendars and join us for a time of prayer and fellowship.
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FOYER GROUPS TO KICK OFF 2020

A Foyer Group consists of four individuals and/or couples who are placed in a group and meet once a month for
dinner and Christian fellowship over a period of four months. Each individual or couple hosts the group for one
of the four gatherings. The dinner menu, after-dinner activities, locations, dates and times (e.g., in your house or
at a local restaurant) are completely up to the host and/or hostess of the month. Sign-up and soon you will be
enjoying the company and fellowship of other members of your church family over dinner! It won’t work if you
don’t sign up. So please sign up today or call Fr. Michael at 508-330-2179. For persons who live some distance
away from the church, we will attempt to group you with persons in your area when possible. Groups will begin
in January or February. Join the fun!




EXCITING HAPPENINGS!

Ordinations: On September 7" we celebrated a wonderful event. Fr. Praveen Mutalik was ordained to the
Sacred Order of the Priesthood and Den. Shawn Fowler was ordained to the Sacred Order of Deacons. Bishop
Charlie performed the ordination. It was a moving service and a thrilling time in the life of our church family.
Following the service, church members, friends and family enjoyed a lovely Reception in our Fellowship Hall.
What a wonderful day!

Anniversary Celebration: On October 6" Holy Trinity Anglican Church will celebrate the Tenth
Anniversary as a congregation of the Diocese of the Anglican Network in Canada and the Province of the
Anglican Church in North America. We are very excited that our Diocesan Bishop, the Rt. Rev. Charlie Masters
will preach that day. Our Bishop Emeritus, the Rt. Rev. Donald Harvey will also be with us, as will the Bishop of
Via Apostolica, the Rt. Rev. Todd Atkinson. Following the special Mass we will enjoy a Reception at the
Marlborough Country Club at which Bishop Harvey will be the keynote speaker. By the time you read this
everyone should have made their dinner reservation! It will be a great day!
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THANKSGIVING DAY DINNER

For the past five years we have provided a wonderful Thanksgiving Day Dinner for members of the Holy Trinity
family and many of our neighbors. We would like to repeat this event again this Thanksgiving. The plan would
be to have dinner on Thanksgiving, November 28" at 1:00 p.m. in our Fellowship Hall. If you would like to help
in any way — cooking a turkey, making side dishes or desserts, setting up the hall, serving, cleaning-up — please
inform Fr. Michael or Monica Walker. Let’s make this another wonderful Thanksgiving!
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HFEALING SERVICE

Everyone welcome!

A Service of Healing is held the third Saturday of each month at 6:30 p.m. at Holy Trinity. The service begins
with a Bible passage and brief reflection to open our hearts and minds to some aspect of God’s Divine healing,
continuing with confession and the litany of Healing. Individual anointing and private confidential prayer follow.
Bring your personal concerns, or requests on behalf of others, to lift up before God. If you are unable to attend,
Healing prayer request cards may be found at the back of the church. Just fill one out and give to Deacon
Rhonda. For further information or questions regarding the service, please contact Den Rhonda: 508-517-9805 or
email ‘cottonfamily@verizon.net’.
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YARD SALE

Many thanks to everyone who helped in any way with our recent Yard Sale. Despite plenty of publicity, the
attendance was a little disappointing. However, money was raised to help with our expenses, for which we are

very grateful.
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A Collect for Thanksgiving Day:
Almighty and gracious Father, we give thee thanks for the fruits of the earth in their season and for the
labors of those who harvest them. Make us, we beseech thee, faithful stewards of thy great bounty, for the
provision of our necessities and the relief of all who are in need, fo the glory of thy Name; through Jesus
Christ our Lord who liveth and reigneth with thee and the Holy Spirit, one God, now and for ever. Amen.
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Join Metro West Young Life and Wyld Life this fall!

Metro West Wyld Life (middle school students)
October 19, 6-7:30 PM

November 2, 6-7:30 PM

December 7, 6-7:30 PM

Metro West Young Life (high school students)
October 19, 7-9 PM

November 2, 7-9 PM

November 16, 7-9 PM

December 7, 7-9 PM

December 14, 7-9 PM

Pass along these dates to middle and high schoolers in your life who you want to have a relationship with
Christ. All meetings are held at the McKinnon's home, 189 Stow Road, Marlborough MA 01752.
Questions? Interested in volunteering or donating? Contact Jennie O'Leary at jennie.oleary98(@gmail.com.
Follow Metro West Young Life on Instagram at mwyounglife for more updates and events!
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CATECHESIS OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD

In this program the children encounter God through developmentally
appropriate presentations, centers, and prayer with a strong focus on
Scripture, liturgy, and the whole of sacred history.

This program helps the children develop a personal relationship with the Lord.
We have now resumed after our summer break and look forward to an
exciting and faith-filled year.

If you would like to know more about the amazing education program for children,
please speak to Diana Newton Wood or Monica Walker.
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ADULT CHRISTIAN EDUCATION

BIBLE STUDY

On Wednesday mornings at 10:00 a.m. Fr. Michael leads Bible Study in the meeting room of the Admin.
Building, followed by a Said Mass. All welcome! Please note: Bible Study and Mass are cancelled October 2,
November 6 and November 27.

SUNDAY MORNING
Most Sundays at 12:00 Noon Fr. Michael leads adult Christian education in the meeting room of the Undercroft.
Please join us!
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The Intercessory Prayer Group meets once or twice a month under the leadership of Martha Ayisi.
Martha is appointed by Fr. Michael as our Rector. Those participating in this ministry are committed to pray for
the clergy of HTAC and their families. They also pray for the Holy Spirit to bless the members of our church
family, our several ministries and our financial worship. Lastly, they pray for God's protection upon us all.



From our Rector & Priest:
My Dear Church Family and Friends of Holy Trinity Anglican Church, Marlborough, MA,

A few months ago a new votive candle station was placed in the rear of the nave of our church (on the Gospel-
side of the church; i.e., on the left-hand side as one is exiting the church).

A few things to note:

e Firstly, lighting votive candles is a matter of personal piety (usually done prior to or following the Mass).
This pious practice is required of no-one!

e This votive candle station is dedicated to Our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ, our only Mediator and
Advocate (see, 1 Timothy 2:5), and Our Lady of Walsingham.

o There is an Anglican Shrine of Our Lady of Walsingham in England. The Shrine is known as, "England's
Nazareth". Bishop Harvey and I attended a Clergy Conference at the Shrine early this year.

e The Shrine includes a, "holy well". Throughout the centuries, many Christians have testified to God's
healing grace and power communicated in and through these holy waters to the faithful.

o  Waters from this holy well in Walsingham, England are being used at HTAC on special occasions (during
the Asperges at the beginning of Mass) in the 2019 liturgical year.

e  Our Dear Bishop, The Right Reverend Donald F. Harvey, our Diocesan Bishop (retired), has a personal
testimony regarding the healing properties of these sacred waters.

e The (supposed) message of Walsingham is quite simple. It calls upon God's people to prayerfully
contemplate the Biblical Mystery of our Lord's Incarnation; ie., God becoming man in the Person of Jesus
Christ, "for us men and for our salvation came down from heaven". This message is at the very heart of
our Christian Faith (Luke 1:26- 38; John 3:16-17; Philippians 2:5-11).

o PLEASE NOTE: Belief in such (supposed) apparitions are NOT required by anyone!

e Having said that, some Anglicans, while in prayer to Almighty God, beseech Him to bid the prayers of
(for example) Mary, Our Lady of Walsingham, that she may pray with and for us before his heavenly
Throne. Thus, the Saints of God are understood as prayer partners, praying with and for us to Almighty
God.

« Lighting a Votive Candle: When Bishop Harvey and I were in England (including attending a Clergy
Conference at The Anglican Shrine of Our Lady of Walsingham), we lit votive candles on behalf of our
(HTAC) church family. The lit candle represents our sincere desire that the saints and angels of God
continue to offer our prayers before Almighty God long after we have left (please see, Revelation 8:3-4
and 5:8).

e My thanks to Fr. Praveen for his exceptional woodwork in creating this new votive candle station for
those of us who wish to take part in such extra-liturgical devotions.

If you have any questions about this votive candle station or the (supposed) apparition of Our Lady of
Walsingham, please let me know.

In all things, to God be the glory and honour!
Your Priest,
Fr. Michael+
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MEN’S GROUP: :
Men’s Breakfast meets on the fourth (4%) Saturday of the month in the OC, starting at 9:00a. An ultra high
cholesterol breakfast, with heaps of bacon, will regularly be on offer, as well as great fellowship and an
opportunity to talk on a variety of topics related to men and the church. Upcoming meetings are Saturday,
October 26™ and Saturday, November 23™. For further information, please check with Dan Morse.



ANGLICANS FOR LIFE

“You saw me before I was born. Every day of my life was recorded in Your book.
Every moment was laid out before a single day had passed” (Psalm 139:16, NLT)

Please visit our table in the entrance to the church. There is a huge amount of information that you may take
to read.

First Concern Banquet: The annual Banquet will take place Friday, October 18". Holy Trinity has a table
reserved and it is fulll Thank you for registering early. The guest speaker will be Abby Johnson (the woman
who wrote the book “Unplanned” that became a movie).

The Fall 40 Day for Life campaign: This began Wednesday, September 25" and runs through Sunday,
November 3. This is a peaceful prayer vigil outside Planned Parenthood in Worcester. Please speak to
Kathleen if you are interested.

First Concern of Marlborough (508-305-2493), Kindred Healthcare in Marlborough (hospice) (888-796-
3741) and Constellation Hospice (978-904-3059) are looking for volunteers. All of these organizations work
for Life. They ask for only one hour or more a week at your convenience.

Playpen for donations: A playpen is located in the Fellowship Hall for donations of baby items, t-shirts,
diapers, clothing sizes 0-3 months through 18 months, baby wash, etc. Items collected are given to Birthright
of Marlborough, First Concern, and neighborhood mothers during the winter coat program.

Anglicans for Life is an international Pro-Life Ministry within the Anglican Communion, upholding and
proclaiming the sanctity of all human life from conception to natural death. Our local Chapter seeks to raise
awareness regarding alternatives to abortion...Let us help you! If you are being called to help with this vital

ministry, or if you would like to have information on how we can help, please speak to our co-Coordinators
Kathleen Demers (508-624-7642) and Marjorie Franko (978-369-8192). Thank you!
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From our People’s Warden

The Summer Lunch Program: This summer we made and served 1,797 Iunches for children (and others)
in the neighborhood. The program ended on August 231 with a party. Everyone stayed to eat lunch,
followed by cake and ice cream and balloons for the children. Many, many thanks to ALL who helped this
summer.

The Food Pantry is open on Sundays following church. Please remember those in need when you are food
shopping. Vegetables do not seem to move as quickly as tuna fish, canned chicken, baked beans, corned beef,
soup and pasta. There is a bin inside the front doors of the church for your donations. Thank you to all those
who have continued to support this ministry.

Parishioners needing rides: Some of our parishioners have a need for rides to doctors’ appointments or to
do errands. If you have some free time during the week and are able to help, please speak to me.

As always, remember to pray for one another. We are one big family.
Thank you!
Kathleen Demers, People’s Warden
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A Collect for All Saints’ Day:

O Almighty God, who hast knit together thine elect in one comnunion and fellowship in the mystical body
of thy Son Christ our Lord: Grant us grace so o follow thy blessed saints in all virtuous and godly living
that we may come 1o thine ineffable joys which thou hast prepared for those who unfeignedly love thee;
through the same Jesus Christ our Lord, who with thee and the Holy Spirit liveth and reigneth, one God,
in glory everlasting. Amen,



October

Sun, October 6
Trinity 16
Anniversary Celebration

Sumn, October 13
Trinity 17

Sat, October 19

Sun, October 20
Firefighters’ Sunday

Sun, October 27
Trinity 19

November

Sat, November 2

Sun, November 3
Al Saints’ Sunday

Sun, November 10
All Souls’ Sunday

Sat, November 16
Sun, November 17

Trinity 22

Sun, November 24
Christ the King

NO 8:00 a.m. Said Mass today
NO 9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer today

10:00 a.m.

9:00 a.m.
10:00 a.m.
1:00 p.m.

6:30 p.m.

9:00 a.m.
10:00 a.m.
1:00 p.m.

9:00 a.m.
10:00 a.m.
1:00 p.m.

Daylight Savings Time ends. Move clocks back one hour tonight

8:00 a.m.
9:00 a.m.
10:00 a.m.
1:00 p.m.

9:00 a.m.

10:00 a.m.
1:00 p.m.

6:30 p.m.

9:00 a.m.
10:00 a.m.
1:00 p.m.

9:00 a.m.
10:00 a.m.
1:00 p.m.

Solemn High Mass
The Rt. Rev. Charlie Masters preaching

Morning Prayer
Holy Eucharist
Spanish Mass

Healing Service

Morning Prayer
Holy Eucharist
Spanish Mass

Morning Prayer
Holy Eucharist
Spanish Mass

Said Mass
Morning Prayer
Solemn High Mass
Spanish Mass

Morning Prayer
Solemn High Mass
Spanish Mass

Healing Service
Morning Prayer

Holy Eucharist
Spanish Mass

BOUNTIFUL
THANKSGIVING

Morning Prayer
Holy Eucharist
Spanish Mass



What happens and when...
Anniversary Reception Sunday, October 6 12:30 p.m.
“Churches United” Prayer Gathering
Tuesday, October 22 7:00 p.m.
Weekday Masses Wednesdays 11:30 am.
Healing Service Saturday, October 19 6:30 p.m.
Saturday, November 16 6:30 p.m.
Second Saturday Volunteer Days Saturday, November 9
Week of Fasting Monday, October 14 — Saturday, October 19
Monday, November 18 — Saturday, November 23
Day of Prayer Saturday, October 19 6 am — 6 pm
Saturday, November 23 6 am — 6 pm
Christian Education: Sundays 12:00 noon Christian Education

Wednesdays  10:00 a.m.

Prayer Walks Wednesdays  12:00 noon

Church Growth and Discipleship Group:
Thursday, October 17
Thursday, November 14

June’s Table: Saturday, October 5 & 19
Saturday, November 2 & 16

Men’s Breakfast Saturday, October 26
Saturday, November 23

Parish Council Thursday, October 24
Thursday, November 21

Bible Study (Cancelled Oct. 2, Nov. 6, Nov. 27.)

Lincoln Street Neighborhood
9:30 am
9:30 am.

5:00 p.m. (set up at 4:00 pm)
5:00 p.m. (set up at 4:00 pm)

9:00 a.m.
9:00 a.m.

7:00 p.m.
7:00 p.m.

Deadline for December/January “Messenger”: Sunday, November 17, 2019.
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PLEASE REMEMBER THE FOOD PANTRY

“For I was hungry and you gave Me food” (St. Matthew 25:35a).

You are invited to contribute to the Food Pantry on any given Sunday.
Please place your offering in the box provided in the Narthex.
When shopping, please remember the hungry.

Thank you and God Bless You!

Also, if you are in need of food, please visit our Food Pantry
located in our Fellowship Hall,
or speak with Fr. Michael or Kathleen Demers.



JUNE’S TABLE

Holy Trinity and the following community partners: the Advanced Math and Science Academy (AMSA), Greater
Grace Fellowship, and the Rotary Club provide a free meal and fellowship every Saturday evening of the month,
from 5:00-6:00 pm, in Holy Trinity’s Outreach Building. We are thankful for this joint outreach, which enables
June’s Table to feed the needy in our community on a regular, weekly basis. Thanks be to God!

HTAC serves the meal the first and third Saturdays. We are in need of 6-8 volunteers each of those Saturdays,
for the provision of food, and for serving. Reimbursement is available for your expenses. We have a great time —

come and see!!

Please let us know if you are able to help with June’s Table on one (or more!) of the following Saturdays. from 4-

6 pm:
October 5, 2019
October 19, 2019
November 2, 2019 1/
November 16, 2019 {% \ ZVS
December 7, 2019 :

December 21,2019

If you have any questions, or are able to volunteer, please contact Emily Morse, 078-808-8608, or Deacon Suzy
Kenyon, 508-654-4497. Thanks for your prayers for this mission, and for your help!
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FAMILY NEWS

Congratulations to Michael and Brooke Bottini on the birth of Madelyn Nicole Bottini at 7 Ib 11 oz. Mother and
baby are both doing well. Proud grandparents are John and Tanya Bottini.

We were very sad to learn of the passing of our brother in Christ Bill Moss on August 20™ after a short illness.
Bill was a faithful member of Holy Trinity over the past few years, often attending the Wednesday morning Mass
in addition to Sunday. Our condolences and love go out to Bill’s wife, Ann, and daughter, Lesya.

Our sympathy, love and prayers are with Arlene Adams, Glenn and their family. Arlene’s sister, Muriel, passed
away recently.

Happy Birthday:

October- Mike Kenyon — 1% Cathy Dwiggins — 3% Ben Kato—9"; Russ Harris — 13"; Lynne Krebs — 14%;
Kathleen Demers — 15%; Sandra Quintin — 15%; Brenda Caldwell —23™.

November- Lawrence Franko — 3%, Marybeth Cashen — 3*; Bobby Recko —4%; William Keeler — 10,

Dcn. Rhonda Cotton — 14%; Margaret Anderson — 16%; David Perry — 17™; Samantha Keeler — 18

Thomas Bottini — 21%: Diane O’Leary —24"; Jolene Alicea — 26™; Fran Hudson — 29,

Happy Anniversary:
Bishop Donald and Trudy Harvey on October 31*.

Jerry and Fran Hudson on November 8".
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SUNDAY MORNING FELLOWSHIP

Please are you able to help?
If you would like to help with providing food for our fellowship time following church on Sunday morning,

please contact Joan Balk at 508-835-2085 or jebalk/@aol.com. Thank you!
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ALTAR FLOWERS and SANCTUARY LAMP

If you would like to commemorate a loved one by donating the cost of the altar flowers,

or Sanctuary Lamp, please contact Tanya Bottini (508-877-8736),

email JBottinil@verizon.net) for details and to sign up for a particular Sunday.

You are welcome to donate in memory, in thanksgiving, or in honor of one or more people.
The Holy Eucharist will also be offered for your intention. Thank you!
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SECOND SATURDAY

There are always many tasks needing our attention.

Please join us for maintenance, cleaning and other fix-it jobs.
There will be no Second Saturday work morning in October.
However, we will be very busy on November 9.

Please join us! For more information, please contact Tanya Bottini
on 508-877-8736. Thank you!

R

AMY GRANT

With Special Guest Dan Russell

BENEFIT CONCERT
HOPE
FOR THE CHILDREN OF HAITI

*

Lowell Memorial Auditorium
October 18, 2019
Order tickets: v thesoulfest.com: or 978-346-4577
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Children in Church:

Ms. Terri asked her Sunday School class to draw pictures of their favorite Bible stories. She was puzzled by
Kyle’s picture, which showed four people on an airplane, so she asked him which story it was meant to represent.
“The Flight to Egypt”, was his reply.

Pointing to each figure, Ms. Terri said, “That must be Mary, Joseph, and Baby Jesus. But who’s the fourth
person?”

“Oh, that’s Pontius — the pilot!”

A little girl became restless as the preacher’s sermon dragged on and on. Finally, she leaned over to her mother
and whispered, “Mommy, if we give him the money now, will he let us go?”

A little boy was attending his first wedding. After the service, his cousin asked him, “How many women can a
man marry?”

“Sixteen,” the boy responded.

His cousin was amazed that he had an answer so quickly. “How do you know that?”

“Easy,” the little boy said. “All you have to do is add it up, like the pastor said, 4 better, 4 worse, 4 richer, 4

poorer.”
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Special collections

Once each quarter we have a special collection during the 9:00 a.m. Celebration of the Holy Eucharist. These
special collections are for the Rector's Discretionary Fund that is used to assist persons in need. The remaining
date of this collection in 2019 is November 10.

Also, once a quarter, we have a special collection for Non-Stipendiary Clergy to assist with their expenses for
Retreats and Synod. You may not be aware that the clergy are generally required to attend these very important
events but receive no financial assistance. The remaining date of this collection in 2019 is December 8.

Please prayerfully consider contributing to these collections as you are able. Thank you!
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Notes of Note:

Spanish Speaking Mass: Mision Anglicana de San Antonio, a new mission planted by Holy Trinity, is
offering a Mass in Spanish every Sunday at 1:00 PM at Holy Trinity. We are excited to be able to offer this
service to our neighbors and beyond. Please do spread the word and support this wonderful effort.
Week of Fasting and Day of Prayer: Our upcoming Weeks of Fasting and Day of Prayer on behalf of
our Church Family are as follows:

o Week of Fasting: Monday, Oct. 14 — Saturday, Oct. 19; Monday, Nov. 18 — Saturday, Nov. 23.

o Day of Prayer: Saturday October 19; and Saturday, November 23.
Prayer requests: please email Emily Morse at emmorse@comcast.net or call or text Emily on 978-808-8608.
Parish Council meetings: Any member of the parish is welcome to observe any regular Parish Council
meeting. The dates are printed in this newsletter and the calendar on the Sunday Bulletin.
Amazon Smile: We are now a member of Amazon Smile, which you can reach via our website - just go
there and click on the logo. If you are asked for a charity, put in Holy Trinity Anglican Church, or pick it from
the list. Amazon Smile donates 0.5% of any qualifying purchase to us, so, for all your future Amazon
purchases, use our link, rather than going directly to Amazon.com. Thanks!
Fr. Michael is off every Friday and Saturday. He will be present for special Services and events in the
life of our church family that fall on these days (e.g., neighborhood dinners, stations of the cross in Lent,
clergy events, etc.). On these two days, please only call him in the event of an emergency. Thank you.
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HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH

The Rt. Rev. Charles “Charlie” F. Masters Bishop
The Rt. Rev. Donald F. Harvey Bishop Emeritus
The Ven. Michael J. McKinnon Archdeacon and Rector
Father Robert Cummins (Harvard, MA) 978-339-3077 (c: voice mail only) or 978-456-2767 (h)

Father Praveen Mutalik (Marlborough, MA) 508-259 -0804 (c) or 508-481-0409 (h)

Deacon Patricia Brewin (N. Attleboro, MA) 508-695-0544 (h)

Deacon Rhonda Cotton (Harvard, MA) 508-517-9805 (c) or 978-456-8680 (h)

Deacon Susan Kenyon (Stow, MA) 508-654-4497 (c)

Deacon Shawn S. Fowler

(In the event of a pastoral emergency when Archdeacon Michael is absent, please call one of the above.)

Parish Council: Mike Kenyon 508-733-9439 (Rector’s Warden)
Kathleen Demers 508-624-7642 (People’s Warden)
John Bottini 508-877-8736 (Treasurer)
Richard Bostock 508-826-7244 (Clerk)
Dustin Hassard
Jay O’Leary 508-624-9705
Donald Richards Senior Warden Emeritus

(For non-pastoral issues in the church during Archdeacon Michael’s absence please contact one of our Wardens)
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Contact Information for Archdeacon Michael and Holy Trinity Anglican Church
o Inthe event of an emergency, please call Archdeacon Michael any time, day or night, including his day off at
1-508-330-2179.

Fr. Michael’s days off are Fridays and Saturdays.

Archdeacon Michael’s Cell Phone: 1-508-330-2179 (this is the best way to reach Archdeacon Michael).
Church Office: 1-508-481-8493

Archdeacon Michael’s e-mail: bible.catholic.7@gmail.com to be used for less important matters

Church location: 472 Lincoln Street, Marlborough, MA;

Church mailing address: 60 Gibbon Street, Marlborough MA

Church website: www.holytrinitymarlborough.org

Like Holy Trinity on Facebook: facebook.com/HTACMass

Our Diocesan Website: www.anglicannetwork.ca

Our Provincial Website: www.anglicanchurch.net
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Please let us know!
If you, or a family member, is sick or in the hospital,
please inform Fr. Michael or another clergy person.
They will arrange visits, and holy communion if requested.
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DEADLINE FOR DECEMBER 2019 / JANUARY 2020 “MESSENGER”

The deadline for the next issue of this newsletter is Sunday, November 17, 2019. Please hand your items to me,
or ¢-mail them to me at walkermonica@comecast.net. Thank you! Monica Walker
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HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH

472 Lincoln Street
Marlborough, Massachusetts, 01752
Mailing address: 60 Gibbon Street, Marlborough, MA 01752
(508) 481-8493
www.holytrinitymarlborough.org

An orthodox Anglican Christian Community

A Parish of the Province of the Anglican Church in North America



